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Plain Township Parks are open for business and there is truly something for everyone. Bring 
your four-legged fur baby to the Veterans Park Dog Park to make friends and enjoy off-leash 
play. Mark your calendar for “Paws in Park” on Sunday, September 18th at 1pm at the dog 
park where you and your pooch will enjoy games, giveaways and a costume parade. There will 
also be a minute clinic with a local veterinarian and an opportunity to purchase a paver for your 
pooch to be installed at the Dog park! Thank you to our Parks Team and sponsor Denise Evans, 
realtor, Cutler Real Estate for putting together what promises to be a howling good time!   
 
The splash pad at Veterans Park opened on Friday, May 27th. Hours for the Splash Pad are from 
10:00 am until 7:00 pm. Feel free to pack a picnic lunch and bring your blanket to enjoy your 
day at the splash pad! You and your family can enjoy a pickup game of soccer or baseball at 
Diamond Community Park or walk your leashed dog around the track. Diamond Community 
Park now has its own indoor restroom thanks to a capital grant in conjunction with Senator Kirk 
Schuring. Al Leno Park hosts a one of a kind all inclusive playground where kids and parents of 
any ability can play together! Take a ride on the skate park or shoot some hoops at the park. 
Your dog is also welcome, but must be leashed! Remember, all of our shelters are open to 
reserve for a picnic or event! Look for the article inside to learn how to rent a shelter 
online! 
 
Join us for the 720 Sidestreet Markets “Second Saturdays at Oakwood Square” on June 11, 
July 9, Sept. 10 and October 8th. You can shop with families and friends at over 50+ local 
vendors and food trucks while listening to live music and enjoying the outdoor market event! 
Then head on over to one of the many amazing restaurants that the plaza has to offer to kick 
back and relax. There will be a special Side Street Market on July 30th with a Hall of Fame 
Bama Q event!  
 
Plain Township Parks are one of the many reasons that Plain Township is a great place to live, 
work and play! Come on out and enjoy all they have to offer! 

 
 
 

bharless@plaintownship.com 
(330) 244-8463 

A Note From Your Board of Trustees 



 

(330) 492-4689 

 

 
 
 
The yard waste site at 2855 Easton Street is open for drop off for Plain Township residents only! Your       
original yard waste card issued at registration will continue to be the card you will utilize. A new card will not 
be issued for renewal. 
 
If you already have a key card, please note the expiration date of your card. If you registered on-line using 
your credit card and that credit card is still active, it will automatically renew on that date. NO FURTHER 
ACTION IS REQUIRED. If your credit card information has changed, please call (330) 492-4689 to up-
date this information. Do not register online again, as this creates a duplicate record in our system.   
 
If you registered in-person at Township Hall and paid by CASH or CHECK, you will need to come in to     
renew your card either on or before your expiration date. 
 
Replacement Cards: 
Only one key card will be issued per address. In the case of a misplaced key card, there will be a $15           
replacement fee, paid in exact cash or check, for a new card. Residents must come into the office to have the 
new card issued. Once again, please do not reapply online.   

 

The Yard Waste Site is open on Friday, Saturday, Sunday and Monday from 8 am until 8 pm.                      

Please remember that the yard waste site is under 24-hour surveillance for your safety. Please follow all 

posted rules for the yard waste drop off. Illegal dumping or using the yard waste card in a manner not         

consistent with the rules will result in a fine and revocation of your card.  

If you have not yet purchased your card, please visit plaintownship.com and click on the yard waste  

button. The annual fee is $25.00. 

Self-service recycling is open seven days a week, dawn to dusk, at the following locations: 

• Diamond Community Park, 2782 Diamond Street NE (west parking lot) 

• Easton Recycle Center, 2855 Easton St NE 

• Saint Michael Church, 3430 St. Michael Drive, NW 

Recyclables should be separated as follows: 

• Paper 

• Plastics Bottles and Jugs 

• Glass Bottles and Jars 

• Metal Cans 

• Flat Corrugated Cardboard 

For questions, or more information on disposal of items not included in 
this program, please contact the Joint Solid Waste Management District 
at 1-800-678-9839.  

Cans are collected at all Plain Township Fire Stations 
to benefit the Aluminum Cans for Burned Children 
Program (ACBC).  

https://www.timetorecycle.org/
http://acbcohio.org/
http://acbcohio.org/


 

(330) 492-4689 

24-Hour Mobile Response Team 

The Stark County Mobile Response Team is      
available 24-hours a day at 330-452-6000. At 
times, children, young people, adults and their      
families need help restoring calm. The Mobile      
Response Team of professionals trained in crisis   
intervention, information referral will provide          
behavioral health services right where you are,      
anytime of day or night. 

Services are available 24 hours every day,           
including weekends and holidays and available to 
anyone regardless of ability to pay! 

SAM Center Collection 

The Plain Township Administrative Offices hosts a 

drop off collection for the SAM Center (Serving Area 

Military and Veterans) Please drop off donations 

Monday-Friday from 8 am until 4:30 pm. 

• Pasta   • Granola Bars 

• Breakfast Cereal • Pudding Cups 

• Peanut Butter • Canned Vegetables/Fruit 

• Boxed Meals • Canned tuna/chicken/salmon 

• Ramen  • Soup/Canned Meals 

"We are incredibly excited to announce SAM Center: Serving Those Who Served which 
will be a Stark County’s Veterans’ newspaper. This quarterly newspaper will focus on      
veterans’ benefits, local veteran nonprofits, and post events. It’s our mission to help raise 
up the veteran community and support those that are serving our veterans. If you know 
of a Stark County Veterans’ event, please email support@servingareamilitary.com. The 
original run will go to 10,000 Stark County veterans. If you would like to ensure you receive 
a copy, please complete the following form https://forms.office.com/r/aFLv4F0vSN" 

   Prevent Storm Drain Problems 
 

Please remember not to rake leaves, grass clippings or other debris into storm sewers, 
ditches, or streets, as keeping them clean will help reduce drainage problems. It is illegal 
to dump oil, antifreeze, herbicides,  pesticides or other hazardous products into ditches, 
culverts and catch basins. All violators will be prosecuted.  If you see dumping taking 
place, please report it to the Stark County Health Department at (330) 493-9904. 

 
Remember, Only Rain Down the Storm Drain! 

Rain Gardens Rain Gardens 

During storms, water lands on lawns and hard surfaces like roofs and driveways. As water moves across 
these surfaces, it picks up pollutants like oils, salts, fertilizers and pet waste. The polluted water is collected 
into storm drains and carried into nearby streams, rivers and lakes, polluting our water and wildlife. 

Rain gardens use bowl shaped landscaped designs to capture this dirty water! Rain gardens temporarily hold 
water and filter this dirty water to protect local waterbodies & wildlife. The Stark County Soil and Water 
Conservation District offers a Master Rain Gardener Certification course for only $25.00.It is a virtual 
course that meets once a week for 5 weeks. Visit www.starkswcd.org and click on the education link for  
details! 

mailto:support@servingareamilitary.com
https://forms.office.com/r/aFLv4F0vSN?fbclid=IwAR1iRf4x5rdQPVqm-aO6hQvHSaPsIXxhZ1gkBxCtdjrwmGWym33OYK7_VbE


 

(330) 492-4689 

 

Want to Rent a Shelter? Here’s How! 
 

Shelters are one of the most popular amenities in your Plain Township Parks System. People of all ages 
and abilities take advantage of a beautiful park setting for their birthday and graduation parties, family          
reunions, wedding and baby showers and other special occasions. The shelters are a great place to gather,     
celebrate, and enjoy the unique amenities of each park.   

All our shelters can be rented online at your convenience 24 hours a day from the comfort of your home. 
Visit https://apm.activecommunities.com/plaintownship/Home or go to www.plaintownship.com and click 
the hyperlink on the homepage. You must create an account, select your desired park and shelter, along with 
the date, and time of your event. After you complete your online payment, you should print and review your 
reservation permit. Your permit serves as your documentation that the shelter is booked during your selected 
date and time. Bring that permit with you to your reservation. Please include setup and tear down time into 
your reservation window as we allow multiple reservations per day. Your rented space needs to be cleaned and 
vacated by the end of your reservation time and ready for the next rental. Shelters are $10 per hour with a $10 
nonrefundable administrative fee for residents and $30 per hour with a $10 nonrefundable administrative fee 
for nonresidents. 

 
We have 3 beautiful outdoor shelters to select from. Al Leno Park off Alpine Street is home to the North and 
South outdoor shelters. The South shelter is closest to the indoor restroom. At Veterans Park, the outdoor   
shelter is located near the playground and splash pad. All outdoor shelters allow for maximum of 100 people 
per shelter. Diamond Community Park hosts an indoor community room inside of the Diamond Indoor Sports 
Complex. The Diamond Community Room’s max capacity is 42 people. Rentals can be reserved one year in 
advance of current date.  

When renting the Diamond Park Community Room, be on the lookout for an email from 
lbeskitt@plaintownship.com containing your four-to-six-digit one time access code for entrance to the 
room along with instructions. We no longer issue a physical key. Our community room is operated by the Nest 
lock system. Your code will only grant access during the reservation time frame. Again, be sure to include 
your set up/clean up time in your reservation and exit on time! 

 

 

Leno Park North Leno Park South Veterans Park  

Diamond Indoor 

Community Room 

https://apm.activecommunities.com/plaintownship/Home
http://www.plaintownship.com
mailto:lbeskitt@plaintownship.com


 

(330) 492-4689 

 

Save the date and hold your ap-PAWS until the end of this 
FUR-tastic announcement. Paws In The Park is returning 
to the dog park at Veterans park located at 1714 Schneider 
Street NE, Canton, 44721 on Sunday, September 18, 2022 
from 1:00-4:00PM. 

 

The event will feature a costume pooch parade, games,       
giveaways, a minute clinic with a local Veterinarian, and fun 

for friends with four legs or two! The event will also provide an opportunity to purchase a paver for your 
pooch to be placed along the path from the dog park to the parking lot. It will take place in and by the 
dog park itself. 

 

Paws In The Park is presented by Plain Township, its Parks Department, and Denise Evans, Realtor, 
Cutler Real Estate. . For more updates and details to come, stay tuned to Plain Township’s Facebook page: 
www.facebook.com/plaintwp the Plain Township Ohio Community Facebook page: www.facebook.com/
plaintownship and the Homes By Denise Evans Facebook page: www.facebook.com/
HomesByDeniseEvans .  Come join us for a PAWS-itvely good time! 

 
 
 

http://www.facebook.com/plaintwp
http://www.facebook.com/plaintownship
http://www.facebook.com/plaintownship
http://www.facebook.com/HomesByDeniseEvans
http://www.facebook.com/HomesByDeniseEvans
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  SIREN    

To protect the safety of officers, emergency crews and everyone on the road, the National Highway Traffic 
Safety Administration (NHTSA) uses the acronym SIREN: 

 
Stay Alert - Pay attention, keep the noise level low in your car and look for more than 1 emergency 
vehicle approaching when you hear a siren. You may consider driving with your window cracked - that 
will allow you to hear emergency sirens more clearly. Also, be aware for pedestrians who may be in the 
crosswalk or at the edge of the roadway. 

Investigate - Check your rear-view mirror and both sides of your vehicle to estimate the speed of the 
emergency vehicle and plan your next move. Pull off the highway safely and gradually brake to avoid 
losing control. 

React - React quickly and calmly and scan in all directions before pulling over. Always use a turn signal 
and don't slam on the brakes or pull over suddenly. 

Enter - Before re-entering the road, look in all directions, turn on your signal and gradually merge back 
into traffic.  

Never - Don't stop at a place that doesn't have enough room to pull over safely and never follow or try to 
outrun and emergency vehicle. 
 

Follow these helpful tips to protect the lives of the people who serve our community. Though you may 

see them often, it's important to pay attention and move over every time. They may be on the way to save 

the life of someone you love. 

Scholarship Awards 
 
The Plain Township Fire Department in conjunction with the Firefighters Local 2967 presented four (4) 
scholarships of $500 each to Glen Oak High School students on May 10, 2022. The deserving recipients are 
Corder Houk, Jenna Simmons, Chase Abdul and Ebonee Davis. All of the recipients have volunteered in 
community activities while maintaining a higher than 3.0 grade point average and are attending college this 
fall to pursue degrees in the nursing or medical fields. The Plain Township Fire Department is a mentoring 
site for Glen Oak High School students in the Nursing and Health Tech programs. Students participate in  
ride-alongs, and get to put their skills to use with real patients while gaining firsthand experience and 
knowledge in the health care industry. The scholarships were made possibly by Plain Township Fire 
Personnel hosting fundraisers and collecting donations, including our Fly the Flag Program.  
 
 

 
 



The Plain Township Fire Department 

hosted safety tours for children        
entering kindergarten next year. The 
children learned that “Firefighters are 

Friends.” They also saw  firefighters 
dress in their fire gear while explain-
ing  how each piece of  gear kept them 

safe and related it to the children’s 
safety habits like wearing bike        
helmets. Once the firefighters were 

fully geared up, they called out to the 
kids so they could recognize what a 
firefighter sound like while searching 
for them in low visibility situation. 

 

(330) 492-4089 

House Number Order Form 

Name:   _____________________________________________ 

Phone: _____________________________________________ 

Address: ____________________________________________ 

                 ____________________________________________ 

Number to be printed on sign: _________________ 

Direction of sign ☐: Horizontal             or                  ☐ Vertical 

All proceeds benefit the Plain Township 

Fire/Paramedic Association. 

House Numbers 

Being able to locate your residence or business is    

critical to aiding safety professionals in responding to 

an emergency. Residents can obtain signs with a BLUE 

metal background and large reflective numbers by 

completing the attached Form and sending it along with 

a check for $16.00 to: 

Plain Township Paramedics 

1742 Schneider Road NE. 

Canton, Ohio 44721 

For Questions, call the Fire Department at (330)492-4089 



A Letter from Sheriff George T. Maier 

 

(330) 492-4689 
 

     

 

 

 

    

I would like to take a few moments of your time to touch on a very important topic as we approach summer 

and the much warmer temperatures. We have already experienced some very warm days this spring season 

and I want to be sure to share this important warning to our community. It is NEVER okay to leave children 

or pets locked inside a vehicle, unattended, on a hot day. As we all know, the interior of a vehicle can heat 

up very quickly on these sunny, hot days in Ohio. That creates a very unsafe condition for helpless children 

or animals left in a car. 

According to the National Weather Service, a child left behind in a hot car can die within ten minutes. 

On a sunny, 70-degree day, the temperature inside a vehicle can skyrocket to 104 degrees within a half hour. 

On a 90-degree day, it can reach 109 degrees in the vehicle in a mere ten minutes! These are life threatening 

conditions that are completely preventable. I can’t stress enough how critical it is that you always take 

care to get your children and animals out of the car. It is never safe to leave them unattended in a 

vehicle but that danger increases exponentially this time of year.   

To help keep your kids safe during the summer, you should never allow them to play inside your vehicle.  

Consider keeping your doors locked so that a curious child does not find themselves trapped in a vehicle in 

your driveway. Do not leave a child in the car, even for what you think will be a quick trip in the store. 

If you are having a rushed day or running behind, make it a point to always double check and make 

sure you did not forget a child in your car. This becomes particularly important if you have strayed from 

normal routines. While to many this may seem unlikely, there have been unfortunate cases where parents 

have forgotten a small child rode with them somewhere and they got left behind in the car. We must take 

any step possible to protect the most vulnerable in our society, our children! 

 

A couple tidbits of the duties our deputies fulfill for the Plain Township community. Did you know?? 

Deputies assigned to Plain Township responded to over 18,000 calls for service in 2021. More than 24,000 

law enforcement activities were logged by deputies working in Plain Township. This included handling 

almost 800 traffic crashes, nearly 3,000 traffic stops, over 7,500 business and security checks. We are here 

for you every day, 24/7 helping to make for a safer Plain Township and Stark County. 

 

Thank you! 

 

        



 

(330) 492-4686 

 

 

Ask Vinny 

Resident: My neighbor has 
high grass. What can the 
township do? 
 
Vinny: The township can 
get involved once the grass 
is 8 inches high and 
impacts 50% of the 
property. The process takes 
several weeks based on the 
Ohio Revised Code.  

Be a Good Neighbor 
 
The Plain Township Zoning Department receives 
numerous complaints regarding residential, 
commercial, and industrial properties. The most 
frequent residential zoning violations involve high 
grass and weeds, the parking of junk motor vehicles, 
the storage of trash and debris on a property and the 
lack of basic maintenance on dwellings, garages, and 
sheds. Please keep the following in mind: 
 

• Mow your grass on a regular basis. 

• Do not park wrecked, dismantled and/or 
unregistered vehicles on your property unless stored 
within a garage. 

• Keep your exterior property clean of trash and 
debris. 

• Do not park commercial vehicles on your property. 
For the benefit of police and fire safety services, 
clearly identify and mark your house number on the 
front of your home. 
 
Thank you for being a good neighbor from the Plain 
Township Zoning Department! 
 

Signs/Obstructions in the Right-of-Way Are Prohibited 

It is illegal to install, erect or place any sign of any nature, including a temporary 
sign, within the road right-of-way. Illegal signs can be removed at any time by Plain 
Township. Placing signs for garage sales, house sales, or business advertising on 
utility poles, traffic signs, or free standing in the right-of-way are prohibited by 
Sections 4511.74, 5547.04 and 5589.33 of the Ohio Revised Code.  

The mowing cycles of the growing season are in full swing across the Township. 
Crews will not mow around illegally placed items and will remove the signs. 

Items placed on right-of-way areas create significant delays for mowing crews and 
are potential hazards for mowing operators and passing motorists. Illegally placed 
materials along roads can create additional hazards by 
blocking sight distance or distracting drivers, particularly at 
intersections. 

Signs posted in the right-of-way will be removed and stored 
at the Plain Township Road Department for 14 days prior to 
disposal. 

Complaint Procedure 
 

With the spring-summer season upon 
us, the Plain Township Zoning 
Department has been receiving 
numerous nuisance complaints; for the 
most part, due to high grass and/or weeds. The Zoning 
Department has the following policy regarding the 
filing and investigation of complaints for zoning 
violations or nuisance conditions which affect public 
health and/or safety: 

•complaints will be taken in person, in writing, or by 
telephone. 

•complaints that are filed with an identifiable 
complainant will be immediately prioritized and dealt 
with in a timely manner. 

•anonymous complaints will be taken but are not 
prioritized and will only be investigated when all 
regularly scheduled work has been completed and 
there is additional time available within the 
Department. 

ORC Section 505.87 authorizes the Board of Trustees to 
provide for the abatement, control, or removal of 
vegetation, garbage, refuse and other debris from land in the 
Township, if the Board determines that the owner’s 
maintenance of such vegetation, garbage, refuse and other 
debris constitutes a nuisance. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(330) 492-4686 

Business Spotlight 
 
 
Elizabeth, “Libby” Yoho is a  2009 graduate of Glen 
Oak High School. She is the owner of “Libby Yoho 
Cosmetics.” She took Cosmetology at Glen Oak and 
worked long and hard to single handedly build her   
business. Libby’s roots are Plain Township. She attend-
ed Warstler elementary and her daughter just completed 
first grade there! 
 
After owning her own hair salon for almost 10 years, 
Libby branched out and trained to perform permanent 
cosmetics. Libby opened “Libby Yoho Cosmetics” in 
the Oakwood Square Plaza in October 2020. “Libby 
Yoho Cosmetics” is a one stop shop for all beauty   
related services in not only Plain Township, but Stark 
County. Libby and her staff offer a large array of      
services featuring the finest and most talented artists in 
the industry who perform services featuring permanent   
cosmetics, facials, lashes, waxing and massages, just to 
name a few. Their number one passion is to help 
make their clients' look and feel their absolute best.  
 
We are Plain Proud of Libby!  Visit 
www.libbyyohocosmetics.com to take a look at  their 
salon menu of services and you can even book an 
appointment online! 

 

Plain Township Welcomes 

My Personal Trainer is family-owned and 

operated studio owned by Eric Schaefer. The 

studio specialize in a strength training program 

that produces amazing results with just two, 20-

minute workouts per week, by appointment only. 

Movements are slow, safe, and controlled. With 

My Personal Trainer, you get all the benefits of a 

private personal trainer, at a fraction of the cost, 

up to 70% less. The program is geared toward 

progressively building lean muscle, shedding fat 

and losing weight, while offering a host of other 

benefits such as boosting metabolism and building 

bone density, flexibility and balance. My Personal 

Trainer works with all ages and capabilities, with 

every range of functionality. My Personal 

Trainer is located at 2802 Whipple Ave NW in 

Plain Township. Call 330-915-8041 or visit 

www.ohiomypersonaltrainer.com to learn 

about their grand opening specials! 

 

 

tel:330-915-8041


 

 

(330) 492-3423 

Reminder- When the roads are posted for temporary no parking for the paving process, please DO NOT park 

on them, as it slows down the paving process and it is also possible that your vehicle will be towed at your 

expense. The following roads are expected to be paved this year.   

2022 PAVING AND ROAD REPAIR PROJECT 

STREET FROM TO STREET FROM TO 

PROSPECT ST NE WEST TERM. MIDDLEBRANCH 

GEM CR NE WEST TERM ZIRCON 

ZIRCON ST NE EMERALD NORTH TERM 

CAPTENS ST NE EAST TERM WEST TERM 

DIAMOND PARK AVE 

NE DIAMOND NOTRE DAME 

DUTCH CIRCLE NE DIAMOND PARK AVE EAST TERM 

GATEKEEPERS ST NE CAPTENS MIDDLEBRANCH 

JASPER ST NE CAPTENS ZIRCON 

MAXIM CR NE CAPTENS EAST TERM 

NOTRE DAME ST NE CAPTENS EAST TERM 

READY AVE NE NOTRE DAME NORTH TERM 

WINDMILL CR NE DIAMOND PARK AVE WEST TERM 

HIDDEN GLEN AVE NE OLD ELM EMERALD 

OLD ELM ST NE WEST TERM. SAPPHIRE 

CRABAPPLE AVE NE MT PLEASANT EMERALD 

BRETTON ST NW KILLINGTON CLEVELAND 

CHATHAM AVE NW “T” BRETTON NORTH TERM 

NORRITON CR NW NORTH TERM SOUTH TERM 

AMBERLY CR NW NORTH TERM SOUTH TERM 

DUPLAIN ST NW BURKEY LARKSPUR 

LARKSPUR AVE NW BURKEY DUPLAIN 

BARON ST NW WEST TERM CUL-DE-SAC 

VALLEY VIEW ST NW N CANTON LTS WISE 

TERRACE RD NW N CANTON LTS WISE 

ROSEDOWN BLVD NE EASTON NORTH TERM INT 

PINE BLUFF AVE NE STONECROSSING ROSEDOWN 

ST LEGER AVE NE ROSEDOWN SECRETARIAT 

SEABISCUIT ST NE ROSEDOWN CUL-DE-SAC 

BELLVIEW ST NE SEABISCUIT ST NE CUL-DE-SAC 

SECRETARIAT ST NE ST LEGER AVE NE HORSESHOE NE 

HORSESHOE AVE NE BIRCH BARK SECRETARIAT 

BELLVIEW ST NE EAST TERM MARKET 

MARELIS AVE NE EASTON 

STONE CROSS-

ING 

WOODCREST AVE NE EASTON BELLVIEW 

FIDDLER COURT DR 

NE 

KNOLLRIDGE AVE 

NE SOUTH TERM 

KNOLLRIDGE AVE NE WERNER CHURCH EAST TERM 

LOMA LINDA LN NE NORTH TERM (CIR) 55TH 

COBBLEFIELD ST NE BEVERLY EAST TERM 

DEBORAH ST NW NELLA GRIFFITH 

FRAZER AVE NW 55TH NW SCHNEIDER 

GLYN AVE NW DEBORAH GRIIFFITH 

GRIFFITH AVE NW VINCENT SCHNEIDER 

NELLA AVE NW VINCENT SCHNEIDER 

HARRISON AVE NW 46TH  NORTH TERM 

SANBORN AVE NW 38TH 45TH 

WINTON ST NW HARRISON PACKARD 

PACKARD AVE NW NORTH TERM 44TH 

46TH ST NW HARRISON PAIGE 

39TH ST NE MARTINDALE MARKET 

BROOKDALE ST NW EAST TERM (CIR) KINGMAN 

KINGMAN AVE NW BROOKDALE 38TH 

PAIGE AVE NW 41ST 46TH 

VINAL AVE NW 38TH 45TH 

EATON DR NW 26TH WISE 

SHERIDAN RD NW FULTON EATON 

Winter Season Report 
 
Our winter season ended with a total of 25 callouts 
dealing with snow & ice removal. Our crews 
worked day and night making our roadways safe for 
the traveling public. Our 12 drivers used a total of 
3,200 tons of salt and 13,000 gallons of liquid 
deicer throughout the season. 

 



Keep up to date at www.plaintownship.com Follow us on Facebook and Twitter 

Administration  

Fire Department 
Emergency Calls 

(330)492-4689

(330)492-4089

911

History 
Historical Society 
preservingplaintwp@gmail.com 

(330)492-3566

Parks & Recreation 
Plain Township Parks (330)492-4689

Plain Township Comm. 
Sports 
Community Soccer Club 
www.communitysoccerclub.com 

(330)499-2222

Plain Local Softball 
www.PLBSA.com (330)604-0110

Holly Hills Baseball 
www.hollyhillsbaseball.com (330)495-6333

Plain Local Youth Football 
www.plainlocalyouthootball.org (330)451-6480

Big Dog Lacrosse 
www.bigdoglacrosse.com (330)309-5669

GlenOak Mat Club 
3 Levels - ONE Family 
Facebool.com 

(330)705-8166

Powerline Issues AEP 1-800-672-2231 

Police 
Stark County Sheriff (330)430-3800

Real Estate Records 
Stark County Auditor (330)451-7334

Recycling 
Solid Waste District 1-800-678-9839 

Road/Storm Sewer 
Stark County Roads 
Stark County Sewer 
State of Ohio Roads 
Township Roads 

(330)477-6781 
(330)451-2303 
(330)452-0365 
(330)492-3423 

Schools 

Canton City 

North Canton 

Plain Schools Admin. 

Plain Bus Garage 

(330)438-2500 

(330)497-5600 

(330)492-3500 

(330)492-1918 

Septic Systems 

Stark Co. Health Dept. (330)493-9904 

Voter Registration 

Board of Elections (330)451-8683 

Water Service 

Canton City Water 

North Canton Water 

Aqua Water 

(330)489-3315

(330)499-4801
1-877-987-2782

Zoning Permits 

Plain Township Zoning (330)492-4686 

Donations 

Have a pair of old eyeglasses?  
Donate them to someone in need by dropping 
them off in the drop box at Plain Township 
Hall, located at 2600 Easton Street NE ~ 
Canton, OH 44721,  Monday—Friday from 
8:00am-4:00pm.  




